
1 

Inside this issue…
Council  p.2 
Worship p. 5 
Our Community p. 6 
Small Groups p. 8 
NW WA Synod    p. 11 
LCN p. 14 
Prayers p. 16 
Readings p. 17 
Worship Assts. P. 18 
Calendar p. 19 
Birthdays p. 20 
Staff Directory p. 21 

Our Savior  
Lutheran Church 
745 Front Street S. 
Issaquah, WA 

From the Desk of Pastor Vaswig 

At the writing of this newsletter we are preparing to vote as two congre-
gations for or against merger. This has been quite the process as we deal 
with constitutions, endowment funds, leadership, vision and mission, and 
all those things necessary to merge two congregations. I have appreciated 
the level of work accomplished by many to arrive at an April 3rd vote. 
Bob Johnson, the President of Shepherd of the Hills, has been steadfast in 
his dealing with the closure of the facility of Shepherd of the Hills, the 
conversation with leadership and the congregation about steps forward 
and, maintaining an ongoing dialogue with Chuck Bachman, President of 
Our Savior, about how best to facilitate a joint ministry. 

As the process has unfolded folks have made or even are making deci-
sions for themselves as well as the respective congregations about how to 
move forward both individually and collectively. It is my hope that such 
decisions are driven less by personal feelings and more by examining 
what we are called to be as a people of the Gospel. I believe all decisions 
should be biblically based with the scripture informing whatever decision 
is made. While we live in the land which accentuates individual choice 
and freedom, the biblical narrative can sometimes be at odds with the 
same for the sake of the larger community. 

However the "vote" turns out I hope the same indicates the Gospel and 
regard for the larger community of Issaquah. I hope both congregations 
will honor their respective ministries and of course decide on a Gospel 
informed future. May the Spirit bless the conclusion of the process as the 
Spirit has come alongside throughout. 

Pastor John L. Vaswig 

2022 
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Church Council 

 

From the 

Council President 

 
 

 
    When Pastor Jim Kruse had his first council meeting at Our Savior Lutheran 
Church, he insisted we all read “Quietly Courageous, Leading the Church in a 
Changing World” by Gil Rendle. Rendle is an ordained minister with a PhD in 
organizational and group dynamics. He has worked with congregations across 
denominations for more than thirty years. 

    “Quietly Courageous” offers practical guidance to leaders, both lay and or-
dained, on leading churches today. It encourages leaders to focus on their mission 
and purpose—what is ultimately motivating their work. It also urges a shift in 
perspectives on resources, discusses models of change, and offers suggestions for 
avoiding common pitfalls and working creatively. 

    There is no going back. The average age of clergy is 53. The single age most rep-
resented in mainline congregations as of 2015 was 60. In 2022, I turn 67 and exact-
ly fit this model. The wish to recapture the old days is strong and a total waste of 
time and energy. 

    Pastor Wes Telyea was one of those younger voices who could reflect the real-
ism, from his own experience, to understand the new facts and statistics. The sta-
tistics were that 3 out every 4 mainline churches would close in the next 20 years. 
He called the ones still standing cathedrals. Pr. Telyea said nearby churches 
would fold and merge into these cathedrals. Others would tear down their struc-
tures and be part of office buildings, retirement centers or function out of mem-
ber’s homes. We didn’t believe him. We thought we just needed to do the old 
things better. 

    Rendle says, “We hold an immense investment in property that is often dramat-
ically underused and poorly maintained, but serves as an albatrossian anchor, re-
stricting movement. He also says, ”Instead of looking for saviors, we should be 
calling for leadership that will challenge us to face problems for which there are 
no simple painless solutions—problems that require us to learn new ways.” 

 

Continued on the following page... 
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Church Council 

Continued from the previous page... 

 

    I read this book two years ago and am amazed how much better I understand it 
after all the changes we are currently undertaking. We are going exactly in the di-
rection we need to be. It’s all about purpose, purpose, purpose. 

    The finance committee also read “The Coming Revolution In Church Economics” 
by Mark Deymaz. This book is what created the Site Committee. 

     The current and recent past council members are driving these changes. Pastors’ 
Telyea, Kruse and Vaswig have given us the questions to ponder. I strongly en-
courage you to pick up this book which is inspiring the leader-
ship of your church. We are following facts and figures, not 
“should haves or could haves.” Rendle also says, ”Instead of 
constantly asking how a person or congregation can be an agent 
of God’s Spirit, leaders also need to ask where and how God’s 
Spirit is already at work—and then ask how they can get behind 
that work and help.“ 

Chuck Bachman 
Our Savior Lutheran Council President 

 

Spring Grounds Clean Up #2! 

Saturday, April 2nd 

9am-Noon 
No April Fools - join us for Spring Grounds 
Clean-up in preparation for Holy Week 
and Easter! 

No experience necessary - we have tools & gloves. Socially 
distanced. Questions? Contact Anne Ellett at 206.225.9592 or 
Anne.Ellett@Outlook.com. 

mailto:Anne.Ellett@Outlook.com
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Church Council 

 

Special Congregational Meeting 

Sunday, April 3rd at 11:30 am 

 
Join us for a Special Congregational Meeting on Sunday, April 3rd, at 11:30 am. 
The agenda will include consideration of the Agreement and Plan of Merger 
(“Merger Agreement”) by which Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran Church will 
merge into Our Savior Lutheran Church. The Our Savior Lutheran Church Council 
has approved the Merger Agreement, and recommends that the congregation ap-
prove it. 

Under the Merger Agreement, Shepherd of the Hills will merge into Our Savior 
effective May 1st, 2022. The Merged Congregation will be called Our Savior Lu-
theran Church, and will have new mission and vision as stated in the Merger 
Agreement. The Shepherd of the Hills members will become members of Our Sav-
ior, but can transfer membership after the Merger. 

Shepherd of the Hills’s endowment funds will be combined with Our Savior’s en-
dowment but will be distributed according to Shepherd of the Hills’s priorities for 
five (5) years. Shepherd of the Hills will bring a small portion of the proceeds of the 
sale of the Shepherd of the Hills real property into the Merger to be used in accord-
ance with the Vision and Mission of the Merged Congregation. The Memorial 
Cross and Shepherd figure from the Shepherd of the Hills facility will be moved to 
Our Savior and will occupy places of prominence. 

The current presidents of Shepherd of the Hills and Our Savior will serve as co-
presidents of the Merged Congregation and both the officers and the church coun-
cil of the merged congregation will contain former members of Shepherd of the 
Hills. 

The Our Savior Lutheran Church congregation will vote on whether to approve the 
Merger Agreement as presented. Copies of the proposed Merger Agreement are 
available to any Our Savior Lutheran member upon request made to                                                  
Kate Maloney at office@shephillschurch.org. 

 

 

mailto:office@shephillschurch.org
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Worship 

Holy Week at Our Savior 

April 10 Palm Sunday at 10:00am 

April 14 Maundy Thursday at 7:00 pm 

April 15 Good Friday at 7:00 pm 

We invite you to join us as we gather together to 
remember the last week of Jesus’ life. Each service 

will help you make this week a time of prayer,  
worship and reflection. 

 
April 17 Easter Worship 

at 10:00am 

Join us as we remember Jesus' death on the cross 
for all humankind, and his resurrection — and the 

new life He offers to all of us!  

 
 
 
 

 

Worship With Us 

Sunday Mornings in April 

at 10:00 am 

Join us for worship in-person in the sanctuary, 
or view the service live-streamed online when available. 

In-Person: Please continue to be sensitive to physical distancing needs of others. 
Thank you for your attention and service to others as we navigate COVID together. 

On-line: When sound and videographers are available, worship services are live-
streamed at 10:00 am. A link to the service is published weekly, or you can click here: 
Worship Live. If you try the link prior to 10:00 am each Sunday, you may see a mes-
sage “video unavailable.” 

Services are recorded and posted to the Our Savior YouTube Channel. If needed, pull 
down the menu under "Uploads," then click on "Past Live Streams." Or go to our web-
site www.oslcissaquah.org 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGfAKm-rL_fshoRb4XjNcQA/live
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGfAKm-rL_fshoRb4XjNcQA
http://www.oslcissaquah.org
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Our Savior Community 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
It has been my pleasure to serve as your lay visitation minister for the past 
several years. I have made the decision to complete my time in that role at the 
end of March. Over my years as the visitation minister I had the opportunity 
to get to know so many wonderful people in the church that I might not have 
known otherwise. They graciously welcomed me into their homes and lives 
for friendship and holy communion. We developed wonderful relationships 
that I cherish and feel sure will continue. I hope to be able to see each of them 
occasionally in the future. 
 
During the pandemic I called most of the people in the church to make sure 
that they were doing OK when we were sheltering in place. After the church 
reopened a number of people were still not comfortable coming back to 
church. I have tried to keep in touch with them also. 
 
As you know, our church is going through a period of attrition. Not only is 
our financial situation changing but we have lost many church members as 
well. A number of the people I have visited over the years have died or 
moved away to be closer to family. I am down to a very few people left to vis-
it. Therefore, I feel it is in the best interests of the church to conclude my min-
istry at this time. I plan to continue as a church member and hope to see you 
all in worship and other ministries. 
 
In Christ, 
Kate Gagnon  
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Small Group Ministries 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Women’s Retreat 2022 
 

The Women’s Retreat was held March 4-6, 2022 at the Rainbow Lodge in North Bend. 
Our theme was “Finding Joy in Transition” and our speaker was Holly Postma. She led 
us in an inspiring bible study, encouraging us to keep "our nose to God's heel". 

Our 2023 retreat is scheduled for March 3-5, 2023, so mark your calendars now!  

We are in search of a new coordinator (or two), so if you are willing to help, contact 
Joan Friel via e-mail at frielj4@comcast.net, or via phone call/text msg. at 425-941-2925.  

Buildings & Grounds 
 
A big thank you to the team for their work in March to spiff up 
the grounds. Chuck fixed potholes and ran the blower, Cheryl 
worked on the flower bed by our 
sign, Rick clipped back over-
grown boxwood, Jan spruced up 
the planters and the front beds, 

Sue weeded beds, Mike worked on the mower and 
general repairs. We all enjoyed the sunshine and 
pleasant weather. 

From left: Chuck Bachman, Jan 
West, and Sue Friddell. 

 

 

mailto:frielj4@comcast.net
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Small Group Ministries 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congregational Gift Match for Ukraine 

Deadline April 25th 

The speed at which congregations are sharing God’s love with our neighbors suffer-
ing in the Ukraine crisis is astonishing. Thank you for your swift and faithful gener-
osity. All congregational gifts will be doubled, now up to $422,000, for our neigh-
bors suffering in the Ukraine. The deadline for the match is April 25. Please mail 

checks to Lutheran World Relief, PO Box 17061, Baltimore, MD 21297-1061. Please 
write “Ukraine Match” in the memo line. You can give online at lwr.org/match. All 
gifts given at this link will be matched. Sincerely, Rev. Lisa Kip, Lutheran World Re-
lief. 

Submitted by Our Savior Global Missions Committee 

 

 

Emergency Pastoral Care 
 

For emergency pastoral care, please contact 

OSLC Transition Pastor John Vaswig at: 

253-677-4515 (mobile) 
JLVaswig@gmail.com 

 
Pr. John Vaswig 

http://www.lwr.org/match
mailto:JamesKruse814@gmail.com
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Our Savior Community 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Eagle Scout Project Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear OSLC congregants, 

Thank you so much to everyone who donated to my Eagle Scout Project!  

Every item and every dollar that was donated went a really long way. We even end-
ed up with enough funds left over to include some extra stuff in our toiletry kits, 
and make a few more. We donated 105-115 toiletry kits to the Issaquah Meals pro-

gram, which they were very happy with. By the sounds of it, the kits have been 
very well received by the clientele. 

Thank you again for your support of this project, and for your support of my jour-
ney to Eagle. 

Jack Newton 
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Small Group Ministries 

 

Mission Quilters 

Join the Fun & Fellowship 

 

OSLC Mission Quilters have been meeting for 34 
years! According to records kept since 1987, 4200 
quilts have been donated to Lutheran World Re-
lief. Another 100 quilts will be ready to ship to 
LWR in November. An additional 580 quilts have 
been donated to other individuals and organiza-
tions including OSLC high school graduates, the 
Issaquah Food & Clothing Bank, Vine Maple, 

Eastside Baby Corner, ministries in Russia and Africa, Issaquah Nursing and Re-
hab, Compass Housing Alliance and Passage Point. There are lap quilts ready 
for Veterans once the Puget Sound Honor flights resume. 

Mission Quilters meet in Anderson Hall on Thursday mornings from 9:30 until 
noon to pin quilt edges and tie the quilts together. We'd love to have you join us 
for ministry and fellowship; no experience needed! There are also other ways for 
you to be involved in this ministry. If you'd like to talk with one of the Mission 
Quilters, please contact Sue Friddell at (425) 392-9730 or email fridsd@aol.com. 

 

 

 

The prayer shawl ministry provides knitted or crocheted shawls to 
those who are hospitalized, sick or just need a hug! 

Yarn and patterns are available. No experience necessary. 

If you are interested in participating in this ministry, or, learning 
how to knit or crochet, contact Wendy Winslow at 

wendywinslow@hotmail.com. 

mailto:fridsd@aol.com
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Northwest Washington Synod 

 

From the Bishop:  
 

 
 

One of the things I love about living in the Pacific Northwest is 
the abundance of life. In January, the grass is green. In Febru-
ary, plants are blooming. In March, little flowers are pushing 
through soil. In April, color bursts out everywhere. To me, 
these signs of life are miracles.  
 
And don’t we need some of these signs right now? I mean, 
there are so many places where it feels like ongoing winter - 

the discord and acrimony amongst families, churches, peoples, and nations. As I write 
this article Russia is invading Ukraine. Perhaps when you read this article, things will 
be different but at this moment there is bombing and shooting and fear and death. And 
entrenched crises continue: houselessness, racism, ableism, unjust governments, and so 
much more. Individually, many are experiencing physical and mental illness, fatigue, 
and exclusion. I remember a quote from C.S. Lewis’ book The Lion, The Witch, and the 
Wardrobe where one of the characters says, “It is winter in Narnia, and has been for 
ever so long … always winter, but never Christmas.” 
 
It has been a long winter … perhaps even two years of winter. Pain and sorrow and 
death feel very close. There is grief, there is anger, there is exhaustion, and there is sad-
ness. 
 
And yet … And yet … 
 
Gardens are full of seeds. Farmers are tilling the soil. Tulips are blooming. Rhododen-
drons are on their way. We see signs around us that winter is ending and the Bringer 
of Spring is coming. 
 
As I travel through this synod, I see signs of new life and new hope. I see resolve and 
new partnerships. While there are challenges that we are all facing, while there is 
much work to do individually and together, I sense new possibilities. 
 
When I meet with councils and other leaders in congregations, I am delighted that we 
are having good, strong, sometimes difficult conversations about things that matter. In 
our best moments, we are not as concerned about smaller difficulties but instead, as  
 

Continued on the following page... 

 

Bishop Shelley Bryan Wee 
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Northwest Washington Synod 

Continued from the previous page... 
 
people of faith, we are leaning into what it means to love God and love neighbor in 
this time and in this place. I thank God for the opportunity for conversation, listening, 
and moving on the Breath of God’s Spirit. 
 
The truth is, alone - we cannot create life, alone - we cannot change systems, alone - 
we cannot move winter into spring. But through Christ, through the One who died for 
this world and who is raised into new life, we can.  
 
And so, as it is written in Paul’s second letter to the Corinthians: 
We do not lose heart. Even though our outer nature is wasting away, our inner nature 
is being renewed day by day. For this slight momentary affliction is preparing us for 
an eternal weight of glory beyond all measure, because we look not at what can be 
seen but at what cannot be seen; for what can be seen is temporary, but what cannot 
be seen is eternal. 2 Corinthians 16-18 
 
We are promised that through this time, through world events, through whatever is 
next, Jesus is with us. And even more than that, we are promised that there is some-
thing amazing beyond all measure - more than we can know or even imagine. It is dif-
ficult to sometimes comprehend this promise – especially when we look at the de-
struction and pain and devastation in this world – and yet … and yet … we cling to 
the promise. As people of faith, we pray and whisper and shout it out – that through 
Christ’s death and resurrection all things that create death will be gone. Period. Full. 
Stop. 
 
And because of knowing and trusting this promise, we are then called, as beloved 
children of God, to see, appreciate, and tend to the small plants entrusted to us – 
knowing that we also are plants, also seeds, also soil, called to live into and share this 
new life with and for others. 
 
May this Easter spring forth with new life for 
you. May you feel the hope given through Jesus. 
And may together we shout, “Happy Easter! 
Christ is risen! Christ is risen indeed!” 
 
+Bishop Shelley Bryan Wee 
  bishop@lutheransnw.org  
 

 

mailto:bishop@lutheransnw.org
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Northwest Washington Synod 

Synod Assembly 
 

Saturday, June 4, 9am - 4pm 

at Trinity Lutheran Church 

in Lynnwood 
 
REGISTRATION OPENS April 1st 
 
Deadline for nominations and resolutions is May 1. 
 
We are now accepting NOMINATIONS for:  
Synod Secretary 
Synod Vice President 
and 4 Synod Council Member positions  
 
Learn more about nominations and resolutions here: www.lutheransnw.org/
synod-assembly  
 
Would you like to lend a hand at the assembly? We will need registration helpers 
and ushers on the day of the assembly - please reach out to Su-
san@lutheransnw.org if you are interested!  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ufmwcFQLpIEtrtuHhALoe-ZGGrdM9ZAjm1gA7yCbIW2mGQmOuPHhwmsnIzg-yBpGFYTdNxZjR8O9veUK4XcMz5yAnSzu6ATMZmq-QabHqqdFOxiGUgkMd42yyaYu8cXk8epWGT3f4QQyoHLz612QZxWW6OGFcT0nmytBtVcYM1E=&c=kVKywQxxJubNEbebH_icb0N_KdY-9GcE81GWtm0Z4V47Fwt8LYpW
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ufmwcFQLpIEtrtuHhALoe-ZGGrdM9ZAjm1gA7yCbIW2mGQmOuPHhwmsnIzg-yBpGFYTdNxZjR8O9veUK4XcMz5yAnSzu6ATMZmq-QabHqqdFOxiGUgkMd42yyaYu8cXk8epWGT3f4QQyoHLz612QZxWW6OGFcT0nmytBtVcYM1E=&c=kVKywQxxJubNEbebH_icb0N_KdY-9GcE81GWtm0Z4V47Fwt8LYpW
mailto:Susan@lutheransnw.org
mailto:Susan@lutheransnw.org
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Lutheran Counseling Network 

 

Lutheran Counseling Network 

Faith and Everyday Life 

April 2022 

 

Again, the kingdom of heaven is like a merchant in 

search of fine pearls; on finding one pearl of great 

value, he went and sold all that he had and bought 

it. Matthew 13:45-46 

This parable is a beautiful and concise story of God’s abundant love for us. It 

is such abundant love that there is only one thing for the merchant to do, and 

that is give up everything to obtain the pearl. God is the merchant. We, the 

church and people of God, are God’s beloved pearl. God shows up and in Je-

sus pays the ultimate price to win us. 

Understanding love in this abundance is beyond my human ability. I can on-

ly grasp it by faith. I can only receive it as grace. I can only recognize it as the 

essence of God. 

I do love the image of a pearl and what it represents. That God’s beloved 

church, that each of us, can be molded and beautified because of some irri-

tant or injury. Like a pearl, God’s people are being formed into something 

new. 

I see transformations happen often in my work as a therapist. It is not often a 

mountain that moves. Most often it is a small shift, a forgiving word, a re-

paired relationship, a letting-go of a past hurt, a decision to hold on with a 

loose grip, or a word of God’s love that changes everything.  

God shows us how to love abundantly. May we be transformed by this love, 

and learn to love without limit. 

Written by a staff member of Lutheran Counseling Network 
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Giving & Offerings 

 
The GivePlus Mobile App 

Has Moved to 

Vanco Mobile! 

 

 

 
 

Download the New 

Vanco Mobile App Now 

To Replace It 
 

 

We are excited to share our new e-giving app Vanco Mobile! (Previously, we used 
the Give+ app, which is being retired). You can download the Vanco Mobile app 
from the app store on your device. If you had previously set up an account on 
Give+, that info will also work in Vanco Mobile and it will bring over any recur-
ring giving you set up. 
 

Securely and conveniently manage donations using fingerprint or password. 
Make one-time donations as a guest user 
Or make recurring donations by logging in and using your debit/credit card or 

checking/savings account. 
 

Questions? Contact Financial Secretary, Lena Schaper by email at 
oslc_financialsecretary@hotmail.com. 

 

We thank all givers for supporting the mission and ministry of Our Savior Lutheran 
Church. 

 

 

https://www.vancopayments.com/egiving/church-app
oslc_financialsecretary.com
https://www.clczionsville.org/mediafiles/uploaded/h/0e12861048_1629299750_howtogiveusingvancomobile.pdf
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We remember in prayer... 

Nicole Marsh, Shelley Howe, Stephanie, Marge Anderson, Jerry Nack, Arlene Nunez, 
Marilyn Pro, Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran Church, Guests of the Community Meals 
Program; all affected by COVID19. 

Expectant Mothers:  Kirsten Weber (daughter to Randy & Joanna Wood) 

Thanksgiving:  For the joyous birth of Rae Elizabeth Walker to Elsa Walker (grandchild to 
Chuck & Wendy Winslow); and for the joyous birth of Hazel Marcine Vaswig (grandchild 
to Pr. John Vaswig). 

We pray for members and friends serving in the Military; Fire and Police Department per-
sonnel; Emergency Room personnel. We prayer for safety and strength to those living in 
the wake of all disasters, and all who serve as first responders. 

We ask for peace and comfort for those mourning the death of loved ones:  Bjorn Lundberg 
(Shari Lundberg); Margit Welch (husband to Jerry Welch), Dorothy Jackson (mother-in-law 
to the daughter of Lyle and Alice Lewis); JoAnn Anderson (Aunt of Shelley Howe); Mike Ha-

zelton, (father-in-law to Jan Hazelton); Frances McLeod (Bill Loken); Taufik Hidayat (Ken 
Konigsmark) 

Healing and peace of mind:  Steve & EmilyGacek; Josee Jordan; Lucy Acker, Nicole De-
Camp; Rachel (Marilyn Carlson); Henrik & Patty Christopherson (Dianne Tanner); Vern 
Lindquist; Mary Fricke, Jerry & Linda Nack, Marian James; Katie Moeller; Margot In-
man; Tanisha Foote (Marilyn Carlson); Dorothy Soland; Randi Strom; Jeanne Kuipers; 
John Pass; Florence Kinnune; Ray & Carol Harbolt; Bernice Jensen, Sandy Aldworth; Jen 
Winslow; Larry Pruitt. 

Undergoing cancer treatment:  Kip Hauser (father of Cheryl Hauser); Vernell Johnson 
(Shelley & Mark Howe); Roger Stanley (Alice Lewis); Tim Rutten (cousin of Mark Howe); 
Carol Howe (cousin of Mark Howe); Tom Killoran (Shelley Howe); Chris Howe (brother 
of Mark Howe); Peggy Scalise (cousin of Mark Howe); Eileen Letts (cousin of Mark 
Howe); Keith DeCamp (brother of Ken DeCamp); Doug McVety (Helen Nychay); Larry 
Harbolt (Ray Harbolt). 

Living with cancer:  Harold Mandt (brother of Mary Ann Hult / Lorna Robertson); Sonja 
(Dianne Tanner); Gerald Welch (Vern and Jeannie Lindquist); Duane Jacobson; Mary Lew-
is (sister-in-law of Lyle and Alice Lewis); Suzanne Lewis (daughter-in-law of Lyle & Alice 
Lewis); Barbara Jones (mother of Ron Sordahl); Al Batt (Connie Fletcher) 

We pray for our missionaries and global missions:  Henrik & Patty Christopherson. For 
the congregations in Chiclayo, Peru: Pepe at Las Brisas, Merci in San Antonio and Harold 
at Las Lomas. MaaSae Girls Lutheran Secondary School in Monduli, Tanzania. 
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April Worship Readings 

Wednesday, April 3 — Fifth Sunday in Lent 
 First Reading: Isaiah 43:16-21 
 Psalm: 126 
 Second Reading Philippians 3:4b-14 
 Gospel: John 12:1-8 

Sunday, April 10 — Palm Sunday 
 Processional: Luke 19:28-40 
 First Reading: Isaiah 50:4-9a 
 Psalm: 31:9-16 
 Second Reading Philippians 2:5-11 
 Gospel: Luke 22:14--23:56 

Thursday, April 14 — Maundy Thursday 
 First Reading: Exodus 12:1-4 [5-10] 11-14 
 Psalm: 116:1-2, 12-19 
 Second Reading 1 Corinthians 11:23-26 
 Gospel: John 13:1-17, 31b-35 

Friday, April 15 — Good Friday 
 First Reading: Isaiah 52:13--53:12 
 Psalm: 22 
 Second Reading Hebrews 10:16-25 
 Gospel: John 18:1--19:42 

Sunday, April 17 — Easter Sunday 
 First Reading: Acts 10:34-43 
 Psalm: 118:1-2, 14-24 
 Second Reading Acts 10:34-43 
 Gospel: Luke 24:1-12 

Sunday, April 24 — Second Sunday after Easter 
 First Reading: Acts 5:27-32 
 Psalm: 118:14-29 
 Second Reading Revelation 1:4-8 
 Gospel: John 20:19-31 
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Worship Assistants – April 2022 
Service Time: 10:00 am 

(unless otherwise noted) 

Date 
& 

Service 

Assisting Min-
ister 

Usher 
  

Altar Guild 

April 3 
Lent 5 

Lynne O’Shea Jonathan Smith Stacy Smith 

April 10 
Palm Sunday 

Sue Johnson Sang-Beom Shim Delaney Cash 
Jean Pass 

April 14 
Maundy Thursday 

*7:00 pm 

Bob Johnson   Altar Guild 
Team 

April 15 
Good Friday 

*7:00 pm 

Lynne O’Shea   Jane Wuest 

April 17 
Easter Sunday 

Connie Fletcher Bill Suttmeier Jane Shen 

April 24 
2 Easter 

Joan Friel Don Robertson Stacy Smith 
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April 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

4/2 Dave Waggoner 4/15 Jane FitzGerald 
 Doug Friddell  Joni Zink 
4/6 Bob Bergquist 4/21 Linda Diaz 
4/9 Mike Friel 4/29 Ron Sordahl 
4/14 Alaina Jacobs 4/30 Norma Byrkett 

4/1 Rowan & Barbara Hinds 
 John & Jane Tierney 
4/6 Paul & Bodil Isop 
4/16 Dick & Susan Ferrarini 
4/25 Paul & Carla Geraci 
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Our Savior Lutheran Church 
745 Front Street South 
Issaquah, WA 98027 
(425) 392-4169 
 

Stay connected! 
www.oslcissaquah.org 
 
All information for the Focus newsletter is due by the 15th of each month, unless not-
ed otherwise. Please email items to office@oslcissaquah.org. 
 

OSLC STAFF DIRECTORY 
 

 

Rev. John L. Vaswig……………………….………...…Transition Pastor 
Ext. 106 or 253-677-4515                            JLVaswig@gmail.com 

Shari Lundberg………………………….…………Parish Administrator 
Ext. 100                                                     sharil@oslcissaquah.org 

Dr. Jiyoung Lee………...……………………….………...Parish Organist 
                                                                          jiyounglee@outlook.com 

Beth Carroll….………….………………………….….………Accountant 
                                                             carrollaccounting@outlook.com 

mailto:JamesKruse814@gmail.com

